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April 23, 2015


VIA U.S. MAIL

Bethoven Payumo
3021 Alemany Blvd.
San Francisco, CA  94112

Re:	Piedmont Walk HOA – Request for License

Dear Mr. Payumo:

[bookmark: StartTyping][bookmark: _GoBack]	We are legal counsel to the Piedmont Walk Homeowners Association (the “HOA”) which neighbors your property at 58 Yosemite Avenue, Oakland, California  94611.  Last year the HOA contacted you through its then attorney to request permission for limited access to your property so that it could perform needed exterior repairs and maintenance.  We understand that you declined to grant permission at that time.  The HOA is making the request again because the first request may not have accurately described the steps the HOA is prepared to take to minimize all risks and liabilities.
	The HOA is requesting limited access to your property so that it can complete its repair work.  More specifically, the HOA needs to perform structural repairs that are essential to protecting the structural integrity of the building (and by proximity, your building) from the risk of collapse during an earthquake.  The HOA is prepared to compensate you for a limited license for access to your property for a short duration to complete its repair work.  The HOA’s contractor will provide you with proof of insurance and the HOA will indemnify, defend, and hold you harmless should any issues arise.  Your property will be returned to you in the same condition, without damage.  
	We further understand that you were advised previously by your insurance broker to deny access due to liability reasons.  Please be assured that the HOA will take full responsibility for any and all issues should they arrive.  The HOA would require access for about several weeks and will direct its contractor to ensure that your tenants are not disturbed or suffer any inconvenience.  We will provide you with a complete description of the work that the HOA intends to undertake.  The HOA already successfully completed the same structural repairs on the uphill side of the building without incident, and it is confident that the work can be performed quickly and with no serious inconvenience to your tenants.
	If you will consider this proposal, the HOA will direct us to prepare a proposed license agreement which will describe the terms of the access you would grant, define the compensation that the HOA will provide, and outline the protections afforded to you for this right of access.  Please respond to me with your acceptance of this request and I will forward to you our proposed license agreement.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  If I do not hear from you within ten (10) days, I will assume that you have no interest in discussing a license agreement and advise the HOA of its options.

Very truly yours,

[image: ]BERDING & WEIL LLP



Paul W. Windust
Principal
pwindust@berding-weil.com
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Berding & Weil LLP
2175 N. California Blvd., Suite 500
Walnut Creek, California 94596

voice
925.838.2090
fax
925.820.5592
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